Antrim County SO

HELENA TOWNSHIP REPORT

APRIL 2023

Nature	# Events
911 CHECK	2
ALARM	3
CAR DEER ACCIDENT	1
FIRE ALARM	2
FRAUD	1
HARRASMENT	1
LARCENY	1
MEDICAL ALERT ALARM	2
MEDICAL CALL	16
MISCELLANEOUS	1
PROPERTY FOUND / LOST	1
SHOTS FIRED	1
SUSPICIOUS PERSON	1
SUSPICIOUS SITUATION	1
TRAFFIC STOP	6
TREE DOWN	1
Total	100
1 Charles	41

Antum County BULLETIN



County Airport Manager: Matthew Wyman

When the County's long time airport manager retired at the end of 2022, we were fortunate to find a very experienced replacement. Matthew Wyman, the new Antrim County



Airport Manager, was the airport manager for the City of Charlevoix for eight years.

Mr. Wyman is also an experienced commercial pilot. As a pilot for Fresh Air Aviation, he regularly flew to Beaver Island, Mackinac Island, and other locations in Michigan and the Midwest.

"I'm excited to be here," Mr. Wyman said. "I look forward to being a part of Antrim County for many years."

Photo Submissions Open

We're looking for Antrim County photos! We would love to display your high resolution pics in the County building or on the County's website. Call 231-533-6265 for information.

Submission information is also available on the County's website through the Administration/Planning webpage. Look for the Related Links sidebar; a "Photo Submissions" link is at the bottom.

Barnes Park: Summer Reservations Now Open

Reservations for Barnes Park camping spots opened this month and are going fast! The first day of camping is Thursday, May 25.



Public Safety Center: Concept Plans Presented to BOC on April 6

Three concepts for a site plan were presented to the Board of Commissioners by representatives of Byce & Associates. A fourth concept site plan is being drafted.

At this point, no decisions have been made by the Board about a proposed Public Safety Center. However, a County webpage has been created to provide the information that is available.

The Proposed Public Safety Center webpage can be found inside HOW DO I at the top of www.antrimcounty.org under "Get Information" or through this link. This webpage currently shows a concept view of the exterior and the first of many FAQs (frequently asked questions).

We expect to be answering many FAQs in the coming weeks. If you have a specific question you'd like answered, please email us at countyadmin@antrimcounty.org or call 231-533-6265.

Paper Maps Available

For those of you who feel incomplete without a large size paper map of Antrim County—and we know you're out there—a new version is available.



The 27" x 39" map shows roads, township boundaries, and has village

inset maps. Also included is a list of major festivals and descriptions of some popular Antrim County destinations.

Maps are available at all five chambers of commerce, many village and township offices, and in the County Administration building. For multiple copies, please contact countyadmin@antrimcounty.org or 231-533-6265.

County Building Exterior Renovations: April 2023 Update

The bid package was released by Spence Brothers, the general contractor, on April 14; bidding information was uploaded to the County's website on April 17. Bid proposals will be received no later than 2 pm on Thursday, May 4.

The bid package states that "construction will start in July 2023 and be completed in February 2024." A temporary 6' tall fence will likely be the first visible sign of the project. Fence installation is tentatively scheduled for Wed., July 5.

